

SCID Meeting Minutes
September 5, 2023

In attendance: Vance Muder, Kyle Baldwin, Terry Stratton, Ross Willis, Noelle Stratton

Called to order by Vance at 5:08, second by Terry Stratton

Call to the public:

Joe Rencher: Election papers (petition). Kyle up for re-election, Kyle needs to submit his petition with signatures to have name entered in election. Information regarding election needs to be posted on website.

Terry motioned to approved August minutes, Kyle 2nd, all in favor.

Vance: Should we start wells or leave water in the lake and hope it rains? Approx. 4 weeks left in irrigation turns. Wells 3 & 4 are currently on. Kyle: Yes, on pumping some water. Terry: Hold off on wells. Vance: Leave it like it is, Ross will inform us when it gets to 22 then wells get turned on.

Shumway Well: Tons of problems with new well, Jeff checked and said everything was good but it's not running. Terry had Willis Drilling problem shoot well. Starter not big enough (bad coil) so it needs changed out, needs time delay relay, overload block needs changed, and level it and it should run. Willis agreed to help get it running.

Vance motion to get Willis working on it, Kyle 2nd, all in favor. Also add a key switch. They will bill for the work performed.

Bushman Gardens headgate: Cement is in, a square around headgate. Jordan Hall did the concrete.

Pipe Shed at District Office: Need specs on concrete, Donald Perkins will do it. Vance will get with him. 50x100 with 5' apron on front side.

Water Issues: Need to add to August agenda list of work needing done.

Main gate behind Shon Hatch's. It's washed out on downhill side. Kyle will go look at and get with Brad to see what he was planning on doing to fix.

Noelle: Minutes and list of action items to be fixed need to be added to website. Noelle will get with Brian Weir and have him help get around the website (not user friendly).

Mormon Lake diversion: closed. Ortega structure closed.

Delinquent payments list: Attached

Lennard McCleve pipe repair: Terry getting with Dusty Perkins (see below)

Ross:

Need to fix Shea Flake pipe/valve.

Check Schoens, clean out and close headgate.

Kyle Baldwin: Suggest that a comparison sheet be created to show where we are currently as compared from previous years on information such as: account balance, APS bills due to having water, money out.

Terry Stratton: Get with Dusty Perkins on McCleve property. Cover our pipe and rip/rap and not fill the entire hole. Who can we get to service backhoe? We need to take it to CAT. Terry will ask Dusty about who services their equipment.

Vance Muder: Will handle contacting CAT on servicing backhoe.

Kyle motion to adjourn, Terry 2nd at 6:43 pm.

Silver Creek Irrigation District

September Board Meeting Agenda 9/5/23, 5:00PM

1. Call to Order

2. Roll Call

3. Call to the Public for items not on the agenda. Individuals may address the Board on any relevant issue for 5 minutes. At the close of the call to the public, Board members may respond to criticism, ask staff to review a matter or ask that a matter be placed on a future agenda.

4. Approval of August Minutes

5. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

Daggs	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Depth (ft)	33	35	36	Full	36	34	32.5	31.5	28			
Leak (gpm)	0	0	1.5	11	3/4	0	0	0	Ø			
2022	33	34.5	35.5	36.5	32.25	29	27	26.5	30.5	27	29	31
2021	26.5	28	30	31.25	28.5	26	23.5	Full	32	28	29.75	31.5
Fish Hatchery												
Flow in	1000	NR	NR	NR	NR	NR	NR	NR				
Flow out	1050	NR	NR	NR	NR	NR	NR	NR				
Rainbow Spring	NR	NR	254	234	212	206	NR	NR	on 243			
Silver Creek Blvd	NR	NR	NR	1.3	1.16	1.16	1.16	1.18	1.14			

6. Bushman Gardens headgate repair, Ross/Terry?
7. Pipe shed at District office? Terry getting Bids
8. Water issues? Where do we need to fix for next year?
 - A. Lacey Penrod, Fix pipe
 - B. Ivan Larson Air vent and Headgate? Ross to weld drain pipe?
 - C. Gaylan Flake run time for next year
9. Mormon Lake diversion, Closed. Ortega structure Closed.
10. 2023 water ticket, invoice and schedule problems?
 - A. Flake Boone/Lundberg/Brimhall shares
11. Delinquent payments: Who are we still trying to collect from?
12. Lennard McCleve pipe repair?
13. Ross Willis, District Foreman report
14. How do we notify users when water is out of ditch? Website
15. Noelle Stratton, District Secretary
16. Website- ~~scidaz.com,~~
email- ~~silvercreekid11@gmail.com~~
17. Shumway well problems
18. Dam Inspection this week, Ross
19. Kyle Baldwin
20. Terry Stratton
21. Vance Muder
22. Next meeting October 3rd, 2023 at 5:00pm

22. Adjourn